Upper Salinas – Las Tablas Resource Conservation District
Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes

March 25, 2011

Zoom

I. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by Margy Lindquist at 4:04 pm, and a quorum was determined to be present.  Director’s attending:  George Kendall, Mary Bianchi, Margy Lindquist, Melissa Egger, Susan Cochrane.  Staff attending:  Devin Best, Hilary Phillips.

II. Changes to Agenda.  None.

III. Public Comment.  None.

IV. RCD Reports.  

a. Board Updates.  Margy Lindquist reported on changes to her ranch’s fencing that allow for improved grazing.

b. Executive Director’s Report.  Devin Best summarized the ED’s report that was distributed prior to the meeting.  Highlights:  Staff met with the Office of Emergency Services to discuss the need for additional funding to repair storm damage at the Gerhardt project site.  There is not yet a response from the county.  There was discussion about future road repairs near the site to be done by the county.  Several projects have been identified for fuel load reduction.  The Fire Safe Council may need RCD assistance with planning on the Covell Ranch on the east side of Cambria.  65% designs for the Santa Rosa Creek Streamflow project are now being discussed with landowners.  The Caltrans 2 Centennial Creek cooperative agreement is being circulated for signature.  Regarding personnel matters, Devin Best summarized a situation  involving a volunteer and a RCD employee that involved inappropriate comments toward the employee and caused an uncomfortable situation for the employee.  The same volunteer and employee were assigned to work together several weeks later, and this caused further discomfort for the employee.  Devin Best explained that he had inadvertently made the job assignment and that the volunteer would no longer be used by the RCD.  There was board discussion recommending that the matter be documented and that the documentation be shared with the employee. 

c. Weed Subcommittee.  No discussion.

d. Form 700.  Devin Best reported that discussion with Coastal San Luis RCD indicates that Form 700 (detailed financial disclosure statement from board members and key staff) needs to be submitted to the County Clerk Recorder, according to county counsel.  This information arose during Coastal SLO’s discussion of a conflict of interest policy.  Directors Susan Cochrane and George Kendall expressed dissatisfaction with this development.    There was general discussion about this, including government code language, possibility of board or staff benefiting from projects and grants that the RCDs work on, volunteer status of board members, etc.  No action was recommended.  
e. Strategic Plan.  The strategic plan subcommittee (Erin White, Mike Broadhurst, Mary Bianchi, Melissa Egger) have reviewed the 2016 – 2021 plan and are considering how to update it with pertinent categories (eg, Forrest Health, Healthy Soils) that reflect our RCD’s staff and expertise.  It is expected to have a draft plan ready in April.  Note:  Randh Heinzen joined the meeting .

V. Consent.

a. January and February Minutes.  Susan Cochrane asked for comments or discussion of the February and January minutes.  There were none.  

b. January and February Treasurer’s Report.  Mary Bianchi discussed the February Treasurer’s report.  Net income is $54,000 to date this fiscal year.  Flow Through funds total over $500,000 to date.  There are some apparent discrepancies between bank statements and reports due to our use of the accrual accounting system.  Margy Lindquist moved approval of the January and February minutes and treasurer’s reports.  Mary Bianchi seconded.  The motion passed unanimously except for Mary Bianchi abstaining re the January minutes.  
VI. Other Agency Reports.

a. Local Work Group.  Devin Best updated the status of plans for the upcoming Local Work Group meeting.  A zoom meeting is planned.
b. NRCS.  Hilary Phillips updated various programs.  CSP application deadline is April 7.  EQIP appears to be poorly funded again this year.  The NRCS has advertised for an additional range conservationist (entry level).  The office can now work at 50% capacity.

c. ALAB.  Mary Bianchi summarized highlights from the March 1 meeting minutes.

d. WRAC.  There was no meeting in March.

VII. Board Action Items.

a. Vice Chair Election.  Susan Cochrane called for a vote on Margy Lindquist’s nomination for Vice Chair.  The approval was unanimous.

b. Reserve Policy.  Devin Best stated that the policy needs to be reviewed because the RCD could receive a large lump sum from Caltrans.  Review and discussion will occur at a future meeting.

c. ALAB Representative.  Mary Bianchi stated that the reason for this action item is to decide who will be the ALAB Primary Contact versus the ALAB Alternate.  This needs to be a board action item.  The matter will be decided after discussion with Mike Broadhurst and Mary Bianchi.
VIII. Agenda Setting and Adjournment.  The next meeting will be April 22 at Randy Heinzen’s barn, 1670 Plum Orchard Lane, Templeton.  It is a large red barn.  Meeting was adjourned at 5:15.  

